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To:  Minturn Town Council 
From:  Michelle Metteer 
Date:   September 3, 2024 
RE: Town Manager Update 

 
Master Meter House RFP 
Following Resolution 09 – Series 2021, Procurement Policy and Procedures, the Town advertised the 
Request for Proposals (RFP) for the Master Meter House PRV installation from July 19, 2024, to August 
23, 2024. Upon the deadline, no complete project submittals were received for consideration. Following 
Sec IV. Expenditure approval and Source Selection Requirements (i)(1), Waiver of Competitive Source 
Selection Requirements, due to no RFP submittals, the project will now be managed by John Volk on a 
time and materials basis not to exceed the projected estimated cost of $300k.  
 
International City Manager’s Association (ICMA) Certified Manager Accreditation 
I have been nominated by the credentialing committee for approval of the ICMA-CM. The nomination 
will now be reviewed by the ICMA Executive Board in November and approvals will be announced 
thereafter.  
 
Boulder Street One Way 
As a friendly reminder, Boulder St between Harrison Ave and Mann Ave is a one-way street heading 
north. Signage along the street is already plentiful, but just a friendly reminder that cyclists, children and 
dog walkers all utilize this street and to ensure everyone’s safety, motorists need to please follow the 
rules of the road. Thank you! 
 
First Friday 
The Town is partnering with Minturn businesses to host First Fridays beginning this fall.  The first one 
will be held on Friday, September 6th at the newly remodeled Eagle River Inn.  "Whisky and Wine by the 
River" will run from 4-6pm, and will feature live music by Jen Mack, light snacks, and whisky tastings by 
Eagle River Whisky.  Beer and wine will also be available.   
 
Boneyard Open Space 
Public Works will be removing dead and downed trees at the Boneyard Open Space in the coming 
weeks. Please be advised of safety precautions in the area and give room to crews as they remove and 
clean up debris. Thank you so much.  
 
Liquor License Renewals 
Through Colorado State Statute, liquor license renewals can be handled at an administrative level. If the 
Council is so inclined, a Resolution can be brought before the board for consideration of this direction.  
 
High Five Media Board Representation 
Just a reminder that the Council needs to appoint a member to the High Five Media Board.  
 
Radar Feedback Signs 
Two new illuminated signs will be installed along HWY 24 notifying drivers of their speed. These signs 
were donated by CDOT and will hopefully encourage vehicular traffic to slow down. Once sign is being 
installed at the S-curve near the entryway to downtown and the second is replacing the smaller 
illuminated signs near the Boneyard Open Space.  
 
 
 
 


